Notes of IPTUK Network Meeting

2nd July 2010, UCL

Attendees:

Roslyn Law, London (Chair)

Andrew Flynn, London (minutes)

Lorraine Fitzpatrick, Belfast

Philip McGarry, Belfast

Julia Fox-Clinch, Glocs

Sandra Johnson, Knowsley

Helen Birchall, Lincoln

Liz Robinson, Durham

Lesley McGrain, Leics

Ronnie Brown, Lincoln

Alessandra Lemma, London

1. IAPT Update

· 2 5-day Practitioner level training courses completed

· Supervisor level training – aim is for 40 completed by end of financial year

· 2 out of 3 regional supervisors appointed (Rosemary Cartlidge, Liz Robinson)

· As a result of funding freeze central funding has been withdrawn from all but CBT and IPT training within IAPT

· There is no assumption of equivalence between IAPT and IPTUK trainings for IPT practitioners and supervisors. Meeting discussed issues of future convergence in the context of the different populations served by the training. IAPT materials will be published in September and can be reviewed at the next IPTUK meeting to decide which might be suitable for wider use and as a means of standardising training and or supervision practice in IPTUK.
2. Regional Updates

London

The Anna Freud Course continues to run twice yearly.  The next course is in September and is fully subscribed.  Five Level D qualified staff are on the training team with one rotating place for new trainers.

In house training for adult and CAMHS staff continues in the Tavistock & Portman NHS Foundation Trust and at SWL & St George’s Trust.
The IPTUK network in London had its first meeting in June. Another is planned for October 5th, with a presentation on a London based project looking at IPT online.

N Ireland
1. Lorraine Fitzpatrick has taken up post as an IPT practitioner in the Belfast Trust.

2. Christine Fitch will have completed her tenth case in the peer group by the early autumn.  This will bring us up to four supervisors.

3. We plan to do a half day presentation in early September at the RCPsych Psychotherapy Training Course, we shall also invite some of the managers and senior practitioners to launch the IPT service

4. We hope to start supervision probably in two groups initially as soon as we can get commitments from practitioners to follow through on the training.  A number of people have expressed an interest but we shall see how this converts into reality

5. We hope to do ‘awareness raising day’ by offering a one hour presentation to any group in N Ireland willing to hear us

6. We had been ready to consider doing a Full Introductory Course – we shall look at the materials emerging in September on the 5 day IAPT training to see if we need to augment what we have already

We think we are about to reach the critical point for take off after 5 years of working at it

Leicester update
CAMHS Leicester
· Three staff from the service recently attended  an accredited  IPT course training course in June

· One member of staff is working towards level B Practitoner level

· One member of staff is working towards level D supervisor level.

The Leicester Eating Disorder Service
· The service has  six level D supervisors and IPT trainers
· The service has 4 level B IPT practitioners, 2 of these are working towards supervisor status.

· The service has a PHD student from Loughborough University working on IPT projects
·  The service continues to run national IPT training courses in Leicester twice a year; this year June and November.

· Supervisors continue to offer IPT  supervision externally

· The IPT training team are running an IPT course in Wales in September for depression but with an emphasis also on IPT for eating disorders. Supervision of three members of staff to level D and one member of staff to level B has been commissioned.

· There is an IPT follow up day for all staff who have previously attended IPT courses in Leicester on November 12th 2010

· The manual IPT BN (m) written by the Leicester IPT team is available as a download on the IPT UK web site.

· The service has been funded through the East Midlands Innovation Fund to develop brief IPT for bulimic spectrum disorders. A pilot study will begin in September 2010 and the brief manual IPT- BN 10 is nearly completed.

· The team has been asked to present  this brief IPT at several forums including the O2 arena in the Autumn 

· A member of the service has been invited to speak on IPT and eating disorders at the Recent Advances in the Management of Eating Disorders Conference in September in Leeds.

Scotland
The Scottish IPT Network Meeting on the 9th June was well attended with representation from the majority of Health Boards. It was agree by the group that the draft Scottish IPT Training Pathway should be revised as follows:

Four cases in supervision should be required for Practitioner status to bring the standard in line with those proposed by IPTUK and the International standards supported by Scott Stuart. However it was agreed that those who had already started or commissioned training in Scotland in 2010 should have the option of completing under the previous standard of two cases but any work must be completed by end of 2011 at the latest.  

Because of the increase in the number of cases for Practitioner status it was agreed that the level of Advanced Practitioner was not longer required and would be dropped from the Pathway. 

The requirements for Supervisor and Trainer would remain the same as in the draft pathway. As new materials and supervisor training become available these should be incorporated into the requirements for portfolios.

Geraldine Beinkowski from NHS Education for Scotland (NES) attended part of the meeting. It was agreed that the training group would work on producing a supervisor’s handbook and an IPT supervision training as a “bolt on” to the NES generic supervision training already available. This was required to support new supervisors.  In addition the need for a new web site was raised and supported. This work would build on the work already done by the NES funded IPT supervision initiative and a small amount of additional funds from NES may be available to support this work to be completed by March 2011.

The network is aware of IPT supervision being ongoing   8 out of the 10 Scottish Health Boards, the current exceptions are Forth Valley and Lanarkshire. All Boards have IPT trained practitioners. Training courses continue in Lothian, Grampian and Highland and there is interest in developing training in the West. Three new supervisors should be available in the Glasgow area in the next two months.
3. IPTUK Training Accreditation

· Discussion of recently circulated revised accreditation standards

· Level A: proposal agreed

· Level B: proposal agreed. Evidence of appropriate therapy experience etc to be established prior to going on didactic teaching. There remains the issue of having a system of recognition for courses, with agreed standards (e.g. over length). There is concern that IPT courses can be set up without any reference to IPTUK

· Level C: practitioners to complete 4 cases on model and covering at least 2 focus areas, as is currently the case in Scotland. A grace period for completion of cases under the 2 case rule (by end 2011) will be allowed for those who 1. have already started practitioner training; 2. have arranged to start or 3. who have attended an IPTUK course in the past 12 months but who may not yet have approached a supervisor

· Level D: proposal agreed.

4. Future status of IPTUK as an orgnisation

Liz Robinson has been looking into this and discussed several options. The most suitable is probably “private company limited by gurantee”. More work to be done but this would need a functioning executive committee for IPTUK.
5. Proposals for IPTUK Executive

· Two proposals were tabled and were discussed together

· Agreed that an Executive was essential for IPTUK to continue to act as a national reference group for training and accreditation and for promoting the use of IPT in clinical and research settings.

· As an interim arrangement the meeting agreed that a bridging committee be established to serve an initial 18-month term. Its main job will be liaison/consultation with the wider IPTUK membership and the development of a proper and identifiable organisational structure

· Current IPTUK supervisors will be invited to make expressions of interest 
1. in being members of the executive and 2. Holding special responsibility for co-ordinating a working group on one of the following areas

· Training

· Research

· CPD

· IAPT liaison

· Communications/website

· Regional representation

· To get things going the meeting endorsed Roslyn Law’s continuing role as Chair of IPTUK. It co-opted Liz Robinson as Treasurer (in case we ever get any money) and Andrew Flynn as person in charge of maintaining the database

· In the event that more people put themselves forward than there are posts, individuals will be asked to submit a personal statement and the IPTUK supervisor body will take a vote

· In future, when a constitution etc is established, a democratic mechanism allowing all IPTUK members (practitioner and above) to put themselves forward to serve on the executive.

· There will be a 6 week nomination period, co-ordinated by the Chair with the support of the database person

6. AOB

· Roslyn’s new iPad was admired and envied in equal measure by almost everyone.

7. Next Network meeting

· Friday 8th October 2010, 10.30am to 5pm. Venue to be confirmed.

